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Senator Brenner, Representative Tucker and distinguished members of the Envi-

ronment and Natural Resources Committee, I am Patrick Strauch from Exeter, 

Maine, and the executive director of the Maine Forest Products Council (MFPC).  

 

BRIEF INDUSTRY OVERVIEW 

I represent Maine’s forest product industry, which represent more than $8 billion in 

economic contribution to the state’s economy, and more than 33,000 direct and in-

direct jobs.  

 

Even with the mill closures since 2014, the paper industry still plays a very signifi-

cant role in Maine, especially in rural areas.  
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Six major paper mills remain and two, ND Paper in Rumford and Pixelle in Jay, are on the Androscog-

gin River. 

The Forest Opportunity Roadmap Project has set a goal to advance Maine’s economic contribution to 

$12 billion dollars in 2025. Prior to COVID we were on our way with over a billion dollars in capital 

investments a 30% increase in pulpwood consumption by Maine mills in 2019.   

The forest industry was classified as an essential industry during the COVID epidemic, and this im-

portant economic engine helped Maine families despite dramatic decrease in print paper demand and the 

eruption of the Pixelle Digester. These factors are still influencing operations at these facilities and we 

should be cautions that regulatory stability is maintained during this time of recovery.  

 

TECHNICAL CHALLENGES FOR RECLASSIFICATION 

These mills are meeting the standards of class C waters on a complicated river ecosystem through ex-

traordinary measures.  However, MEDEP has opposed previous upgrade proposals to upgrade the river 

to class B status because there was no feasible approach to ensure attainment of Class B dissolved oxy-

gen criteria in the lower Androscoggin river. 

There are several reasons why the DEP and the Legislature do not reclassify a waterbody unless it meets 

the new classification: 

• It puts any discharger to that waterbody in immediate noncompliance.  

• It prohibits any new or increased discharge to that waterbody; 

• It usually requires a change to discharge licenses; and 

• A change in a license requires costly expenditures for equipment or process changes to 

meet the new license conditions. 

DEP modeling indicates that the elimination of all discharges to the Androscoggin River will still not 

meet Class B water quality standards in the lower Androscoggin at all locations at all times.  

MFPC opposes LD 676 because even the elimination of all discharges to the Androscoggin River will 

not improve water quality to Class B standards. It will simply increase costs for the mills, which already 

operate within existing discharge limits. 

 

We urge you to vote Ought Not To Pass on LD 676. 

 


